Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, April 14, 2011
First Covenant 2nd Floor Lounge Conference Room 810 South 7th Street

Present: Jim Norkosky, Carletta Sweet, Brian Maupin, Susan Braun, John Campobasso, Dan Collison, Tom Hayes; and Contractor Diane Ingram. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

President Jim Norkosky called the meeting to order at 12:04pm.
Introductions

No new attendees at the table.
Agenda
Approved as written (CS/TH).
Minutes
Minutes for the March 10, 2011 board meeting approved to file after revision under “Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc” to clarify that EPNI is encouraging major property owners to plan a Chicago Ave reopening celebration rather than planning it. (TH/JC).
Treasurer’s Report
Brian reported the SDL check issue discussed last month was researched and SDL had submitted the wrong invoice for payment. The newer invoice was resubmitted and the previously paid amount was recorded to the correct invoice number. Report approved to receive and file (CS/SB).  Brian noted that tax reporting for EDC is due July 15th recommended using Bill Cranford again this year for tax reporting. Board instructed Brian to request a quote for time and the board will vote on this at the May 12th meeting.
Façade Improvement Admin Grant Update

Application from Catholic Charities was reviewed and discussed. EDC recognizes that the neighborhood organization has invested a considerable amount of time and resources to design planning of both Chicago Avenue and 17th Street and that this building is at a major entrance into the neighborhood. 
Motion: Due to concerns regarding the colors, design and materials proposed as a banding around the roof EDC defers approval of the Catholic Charities Façade Improvement Grant Application amount at this time. EDC will consider revised application following review and design approval by the Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc Building Land Use and Housing Committee. (JC/DC – approved with abstention from Susan Braun)
Diane referred to status report from Christine Merz to note that several applications are expected by the May 31st deadline including House of Charities, 1421 Park Avenue offices, Elliot Park Grocery (16th and Chicago Ave), Periscope Marketing (Washington and 10th Avenues) and The Band Box.
Member Event Planning
· March 24 Meeting recap – DEEP (Downtown East and Elliot Park) District Initiative: What Comes Next.  David Fields presentation reviewed what has been done to date which spurred a lively discussion at the meeting and again at this board meeting. Carletta noted that while the attendees debated WHO should move to the next step that East Downtown Council leadership was most ready to bring major stakeholders and developers together to move plans forward. John Campobasso told the board about upcoming University of Minnesota Projects and that they are focused to the east of current campus structures. It was agreed that until a major investor came forward stake holding CEO’s are unlikely to join the discussion of future development of the DEEP district. The Vikings and Metrodome future remains the issue. Signs point to this issue being moved forward before the end of this legislative session. Discussion concluded with Jim Norkosky summarizing next action being EDC marketing committee will continue to build energy focused on Transit Orient Development and presenting answers to the question “Why get off the train at the Downtown East Metrodome Station?”
· April 28 annual meeting and elections:  Thrivent confirmed to host.  After discussion of the suggested agenda listed on the event bullet it was decided that Jim would present past year accomplishments, Façade Improvement updates and Marketing Committee goals and creative media contest. Dan will then speak to membership with focus on strength in connections then Jim will conduct the elections followed by David Frank and Jeff Handeland presentations. Jim will close meeting with future meeting announcement. Diane showed a sample of the election ballet and noted it was the same format as last year’s with no new people requesting to be considered for board election.
· Sidebar discussion about new members Star Tribune and Periscope marketing who are taking advantage of early 2011 membership. Dan asked if EDC would exchange a membership for pro bono work on a membership brochure from communications firm Barsuhn Design. They recently moved into the Thresher building and he has a working relationship with them. Motion made to barter a $300 membership for pro bono services by Barsuhn Design to design and complete a brochure for use in membership recruitment upon approval by the board of directors. (JC/TH – approved unanimously with DC abstention). Dan asked if there were any restrictions to design ideas including logo design and Jim indicated that the marketing committee was not putting any restrictions on creativity.
· May 26 riverfront ruins tour:  Urban archeologist, Kent Bakken, confirmed.  Crowning Touch Catering is on board and has requested a sample carpenter’s nail pouch before giving final menu and cost.  Jim will obtain 30 nail pouches for lunch carriers.  Diane asked if she could look for another host since the Padilla Speer Beardsley location is several blocks from the ruin site. Due to catering restrictions she will ask CPED if they have a space for registration and lunch distribution. Board agreed to change if CPED could host.
· June 23 legislative updates:  Senator Linda Higgins and Rep Marion Green have both put the date on their calendar. Will try others again.
Other Business

BAAP update.  Contracts signed. Waiting on  $4500 check. 
Spring Clean-up.  Did not get to this item. Follow up via emails.
Neighborhood Updates
Elliot Park Neighborhood, Inc. 

Susan reported on the following 
· Thursday 4/21 Building Land Use and Housing (BLUH) meeting will feature Beth Elliot discussing new city zoning proposal (B4N) for portions of Downtown including some Elliot Park Neighborhood properties

· An All Downtown Neighborhoods meeting on 5/4 will feature Beth Elliott and her staff with a presentation of new city zoning proposal (B4N) for portions of Downtown Minneapolis neighborhoods.
· EPNI will hold their Annual meeting and 35th Anniversary on May 9th.

· Jensen and Partners will present a draft proposal of the HCMC Master Plan at the May 19th BLUH meeting
· The EPNI Board is currently setting their yearly priorities and doing strategic planning as they approach the Annual meeting

Diane will post all meeting announcements with links to EPNI details on the Public Notice Page of the EDC website and will add the May dates to the May calendar.
Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 
Carletta reported on the following:

· At DMNA’s board meeting on 4/12, the board discussed its line item budget of $8,000 for “festivals and special events” (allocated from its approved 2011 NCEC Community Participation Program budget of $62, 139).  Since these funds must be used by the end of this year or be lost, the DMNA is soliciting suggestions about worthy festivals and/or special events occurring within the downtown community (i.e., Downtown East/West and the bordering neighborhoods) that it could help fund.  Please forward your suggestions to Carletta prior to DMNA’s next board meeting on Tuesday, May 10th, 6 p.m.  
Also at DMNA’s board meeting, the board voted to support Carletta’s re-election bid for the EDC Board of Directors.

· Stevens Square Community Organization (SSCO) and Citizens for a Loring Park Community (CLPC) will convene a second Multi-modal Transportation Panel this evening, Thursday, April 14th, 7 p.m. at Plymouth Congregational Church, 1900 Nicollet Avenue South.  Hennepin County Commissioners Gail Dorfman and Peter McLaughlin, and the City’s new Director of Transit Development David Frank, will be presenting among others (see attached Event Preview). 

· The Minneapolis Downtown Council’s 2025 Planning Committee is hosting an event entitled “What Feeds the Soul of a Community” with featured speaker Dennis Scholl, Vice President of Arts of the John S. and James L. Knight Foundation on Monday, April 18th, 8 a.m. at the Walker Center's Cinema/Auditorium, 1750 Hennepin Avenue (see attached Walker invitation).  RSVP to www.Downtown.2025@target.com. 


· Downtown Neighborhood Associations Leaders’ (Downtown East/West, Elliot Park, Loring Park, and North Loop) next meeting will be on Monday, April 18th, 4:30 p.m. at the Loring Park Community Center.  Topics will include the HCMC Campus Master Plan outreach workshop for downtown neighborhoods to obtain perspectives on health-related issues, and other downtown planning efforts. 

· 2020 Partners’ next meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 19th, 5 p.m. at a location to be determined.  The topic will be the Vikings Stadium options since a site near Target Field in the North Loop is one of several sites being considered due to its proximity to The Interchange Project area www.theinterchange.com which is under 2020’s geographic purview (www.the2020partners.com).  

· St. Anthony Falls Historic District has convened a New Design Guidelines Community Advisory Group because many dramatic changes have occurred since the current guidelines were adopted in 1980 (http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/cped/docs/St_Anthony_Falls_Guidelines.pdf) by the Minneapolis Heritage Preservation Commission, e.g.:  access to and interaction with the falls and river has evolved, infrastructure has been added, and redevelopment has blossomed.  The new guidelines will address the complete cultural landscape of the historic district by balancing preservation, restoration, and rehabilitation in order to steward its historic resources into the 21st Century.  The next public workshop will be on Monday, April 25th, 6:30 p.m. at City Hall Room 319.  Questions?  Contact CPED Senior City Planner Brian Schaffer at 612-673-2670 or Brian.Schaffer@ci.minneapolis.mn.us.   The Consultant Team includes:  Winter & Company (www.winterandcompany.net); CLOSE Landscape Architecture (www.closelandarch.com); and Shears Adkins Rockmore (www.shearsadkins.com).
http://millcitytimes.com/news/next-step-in-the-new-design-guidelines-for-the-st-anthony-fa.html 

· The Minneapolis Riverfront Partnership will be hosting its first Business Leaders Reception on Thursday, April 28th, 5:30 p.m. at RSP Architects, Grain Belt Brewery’s rooftop deck, 1220 Marshall Street Northeast.  The featured speaker will be Michael Langley, the new CEO of the Minneapolis-St. Paul Regional Economic Development Partnership (http://www.msp-redp.org/), the newly formed private/public regional economic development partnership.  If you or some other business leader within your organization is interested in attending, please RSVP to Carletta by April 21st.

· The American Academy of Neurology’s (http://www.aan.com) groundbreaking celebration for its new headquarters in the historic Mills District on Chicago Avenue South between South 2nd Street and Washington Avenue South is scheduled for Thursday, May 19th, 2 p.m.  For more details, contact Teresa Sposito of Mortenson Construction at 763-287-5345 or Teresa.Sposito@Mortenson.com.
http://millcitytimes.com/news/american-academy-of-neurology-hq-construction-update.html 

· CPED’s research team recently announced the publication of their new Census website:  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/census/ which now encompasses former Census 2000 content plus Census 2010 content.  They have prepared tables and maps by ward, by park commissioner district, by neighborhood, and by Census block.  Additional geographic overlays (i.e., Census tracts, Traffic Analysis Zones) will be completed in the upcoming weeks.  The site also includes links to other governmental Census resources, i.e., U.S. Census Bureau, the State Demographic Center, and the Metropolitan Council’s “Data + Maps” site.  This resource will be useful to the EDC in the development of its marketing materials, (e.g., the one-page, two-sided fact sheet).
http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/census/docs/Neighborhoods_Variation_2010.pdf 

Diane will add April 28th and May 19th events to Public Notices on the EDC website and create a link to the CPED Census info on the Business Resources page.
Meeting adjourned at 1:43 p.m. (TH/BP)
final minutes approved to file on 5/12/11 with amendments made.    
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